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Chestnuts Primary School 

Newsletter  
23rd June 2023  

 

 
Be Safe 

Be Engaged 

Be Respectful 

Be Ready 

Dear Families, 

 

 

I hope that your children have shared with you the wonderful work we did this week 

to celebrate Windrush 75. Years 3,5 and 6 (and myself!) were lucky enough to attend 

workshops at the Bernie Grant Arts Centre. These included storytelling, singing, dra-

ma and dance. Years 1,2 and 4 had similar workshops in school today. Thank you so 

much to Artsbridge (a local charity) for giving our children these opportunities.  

 

Please read carefully the upcoming dates for the final 4 weeks of this term. It's a busy 

one with a lot happening! I'm so pleased that the PSA will be holding our first ever 

Jumble Trail on Saturday (tomorrow). Please take a look at the map here: http://

bit.ly/Getmap and donate generously on the day. I also can't wait to see you all on 

8th July at Chestival. 

 

As I am sure you are aware the NEU have announced further strike days on 5th and 

7th July. I am currently speaking with union representatives in school and will write to 

you further on Monday next week but as most teachers are members of the NEU it is 

likely you will need to make alternative childcare arrangements. I'm sorry that you 

may have to make alternative arrangements for your child/ren at short notice, and 

that children will experience disruption to their education, however I respect the ac-

tion that is being taken. We are also working to rearrange any events planned for 

those days. 

 

 

Have a lovely weekend and enjoy the sunshine (again!) 

 

 

Mrs Horwood 

http://bit.ly/Getmap
http://bit.ly/Getmap
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Dates for your Diary 

 

 

 

Monday 10th July Y4 trip to perform at Al-

exandra Palace 

 

Monday 10th & Tues 11th July 6pm Y6 Pro-

duction 

 

Tuesday 11th July 10am Rocksteady Con-

cert 

 

Weds 12th July AM only Sports Day Y1-6 (in 

Chestnuts Park - parents welcome) 

 

Thur 13th July Y6 prom 

 
Thursday 13th July 9:15am Pankhurst As-

sembly. This is a change due to a clash 

with an external visit. 
 

Friday 14th July 9:15am Mozart Class As-

sembly. This is a change due to teachers' 

strike. 

Friday 14th July 5pm Barn Dance 

 

Monday 17th July Y2 trip to Freightliners 

Farm 

 

Mon 17th July 9am Reception Celebration 

Assembly & Picnic 

 

Mon 17th July 10am Nursery Celebration 

Assembly & Picnic 

 

Tues 18th July Transition Morning (children 

meet new teacher)  

 

Thurs 20th July  School ends at 2pm 

 

Weds 6th September Y1-6 return to school 

 

 

 

Saturday 24th June Chestnuts PSA Jum-

ble Trail 

 

Wednesday 28th June 6pm Family Latin 

Party Fundraiser 

 

Thurs 29th June Year 4 trip to London 

Zoo  

 

Fri 30th June 9:15am June Dahl Class 

Assembly  

 

Friday 30th June Non-uniform Day 

(donations for Chestival tombola) 
 

Monday 3rd July 2:40pm Y4 & 5 Trum-

pet & Clarinet Concert.  This is a change 

due to teachers' strike. 

 

Tues 4th & Thurs 6th July 3:30-

4:30pm PSA Lino Printing Workshop -

 Weds 5th will be changed due to the 

teachers' strike (date tbc) 

 

Tuesday 4th July 9-10:30am EYFS Sports 

Day (in school - no parents). This is a 

change due to teachers' strike. 
 

Thursday 6th July 9:15am Gandhi Class 

Assembly. This is a change due to 

teachers' strike. 

 
Saturday 8th July Bake Off Competition 

for Chestival; drop cakes off by 1pm for 

judging.  This is a change due to teach-

ers' strike. 

 

Saturday 8th July 1-5pm Chestival  

FINAL CALL 

We have a small number of spaces available for children to start in our nursery in September 2023.  If your 

child is 3 years old, and you would like them to join our thriving nursery, please send your application to Ms 

Barrett as soon as possible at eyfs@chestnutsprimary.com.  For more information about the nursery please 

see:  http://www.chestnutsprimary.com/page/nursery-provision/36487 .  

mailto:eyfs@chestnutsprimary.com
http://www.chestnutsprimary.com/page/nursery-provision/36487
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Last week we planted some sunflower seeds and we have been taking good care of 

them.  We know that they need plenty of sunlight and water to grow.  We could see that 

some had grown more than others and put a few into height order from the shortest to the 

tallest. The children have now taken them home, we wonder how tall they will grow! 

Nursery 

What we have done this week 

Ahlberg class have 

been making fantasti-

cal bridge structures 

using planks and 

tyres! They have 

been developing 

their core strength, 

gross motor, balance 

and turn taking skills. 

Their designs have evolved 

throughout the week and 

adjusted to offer different 

levels of challenge!  

Ahlberg 

 

In Donaldson class we have been 

learning all about the artist Hokusai. We used 

a variety of materials to create “The Great 

Wave”. 

I think we have some budding artist on our 

Donaldson 
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Mozart 
Hadid 

In Hadid class we have been learning to compare 

numbers up to 100, in Maths. We went to Chestnuts 

Park to collect leaves and to compare the amounts 

we collected to see who had collected the greatest 

amount and who collected the least amount. We 

managed to collect a whooping 113 leave1s!!!  

In English the children have been writing 

fact files about their chosen peculiar ani-

mals. This child has written about the ‘Pink 

Fairy Armadillo’.  

She has included information about its 

appearance, diet and average life ex-

pectancy.  

 

Seacole 

Bolt 

Year 2 have started a new text in English called Mr Majeika. We had a 

special visitor come and introduce us to the wonderful world of magic.  

The magician had volunteers from year 2 who helped him make things 

disappear . 



 

 Chestnuts Primary School                                          www.chestnutsprimary.com                                           Tel: 020 8800 2362  

 

Attenborough Dahl 

 

 

This week we went 

to the Bernie Grants 

Arts Center to cele-

brate the 75th Anni-

versary of Windrush 

day. The children 

had an incredi-

ble day, with a 

huge mixture of activities including: singing, sto-

rytelling, dance, drama. They were encour-

aged to create performances or scenes that 

made them empathise what it might have 

been like to move from the Caribbean to Eng-

land in 1948. They al-

so sang and danced 

to music that would 

have been popular in 

Caribbe-

an communities. It 

was a wonderful, in-

teresting experience 

for all.    

In Science, Attemborough Class have been 

learning about 'Forces and Magnets'. They 

have carried out a fair test about friction to 

compare how things move on different sur-

faces. There was a lot of discussion about 

why some surfaces slow objects down. They 

enjoyed making predictions and used stop-

watches to time how fast a boat moved 

down each surface. 

Fibonacci 

 

This week Fibonacci took part in a celebration 

of the windrush generation.  

In Gandhi class we have been learning how 

to play the cello. We are practicing for our 

concert!   
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Pankhurst 
Thompson 

Year 5 went to Westcliff beach on a geography fieldtrip. We explored how the 

groynes prevent erosion of the sand on beach and look at what materials the 

groynes are made of. Then of course had a splash in the sea and dried off on the 

beach with an ice-cream.   

To acknowledge Pride Month - June 2023 - Year 6 decided to focus on and 

celebrate the work of British artist: David Hockney. To start the day, we 

looked at the life and work of David; we sketched a pop-art inspired image 

of a photo that was personal to us; finally the day culminated in us painting 

our 'mundane' landscapes using acrylics. Colour and form were our foci for 

the day.  
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We are really looking forward to the 

Year 6 production of The Jungle 

Book.  This week the Y6’s are 

helping to make the props for their 

end of year performance. 

Art Classes  
Year 5 have been inspired by 

the artist Andy Goldsworthy, pro-

ducing beautiful compositions 

from materials found in nature.  

Ori in Thompson class is Artist of the 

Week for his engagement during 

year 5’s ‘Nature Art’ topic.   
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